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On April 25th, 2025 Hindu Kanya Mahavidyalaya, Jind witnessed an emotional and 

memorable farewell party hosted by the final year students of U. G. & P. G. 

programs. The event served as a heartfelt goodbye to their college life, leaving 

behind cherished memories and best wishes for their future endeavours. 

Under the able guidance of faculty members Mrs. Rekha Saini and Mrs. Anjali 

Gupta, the farewell ceremony commenced with a traditional lamp lighting by the 

Principal, Dr. Poonam Mor. The gathering warmly welcomed Dr. Mor along with 

senior teachers Dr. Upasana Garg, Dr. Sushma Hooda, Mrs. Rekha Saini, Dr. Geeta 

Gupta and Mrs. Anjali Gupta by applying tilak as a mark of respect. 

The students showcased a delightful array of cultural performances during the event, 

captivating the audience with group dances, singing, and poetry recitations. 

Particularly noteworthy was the spirited group dance presented by the final year 

students of B. Sc., B. A., and B. Com., which won applause from everyone present.  

In addition to these performances, the students took the opportunity to express their 

gratitude towards their teachers through heartfelt songs and choreographed 

performances, reminiscing about sweet moments shared during their college years. 

The program featured various activities, including a ramp walk, enhancing the 

event's vibrancy. A fashion show competition was also organized, with 14 students 

participating and impressing the audience. The jury for this competition comprised 

esteemed faculty members Dr. Geeta Gupta and Dr. Upasana Garg. 

During the ceremony, Dr. Poonam Mor shared words of encouragement, urging 

students to pursue their studies with dedication and wishing them a successful future 

ahead. She also congratulated the students and faculty for the seamless organization 

of the farewell event. As a token of appreciation, mementoes were presented to the 

final year students, and delicious refreshments were served, adding to the festive 

atmosphere. The farewell party was not merely a goodbye; it symbolized the close 

of one academic chapter while celebrating the exciting new beginning that awaited 

each student. This wonderful event will undoubtedly remain etched in their 

memories for years to come. 
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